INFORMAL STAFF REPORT

MEMORANDUM

To: Jeff Edmonds, P.E., Director of Engineering Services
From: Jerry Shoemaker, P.E., Senior Program Manager of Engineering Services
Date: April 19, 2017

Subject: NASCC - TRUCK INSPECTION STAGING AREA

The City received proposals from seven (7) bidders at City Hall at 2:00pm on March 29, 2017, see
attached bid tabulations.

The Engineer’s Opinion of Probable Construction Cost (OPCC) for the base bid was $1,214,000,
plus $218,592 for Additive Alternative No. 1. Additive Alternative No. 1 increases the ditch
clearing approximately 1,000 LF to improve drainage and visibility for security.

The approved funding for this project is $1.5M, with $1,270,202 available for construction
(includes 10% for contingency), and therefore sufficient funding for award. See attached budget
worksheet.

The contractor’s bids and references were checked and determined that the low bidder has the
relevant past experience required. Therefore, staff recommends the construction contract award to
Mako Contracting, LLC of Corpus Christi, in the amount of $1,109,801.44 for the NASCC -
Truck Inspection Staging Area, Project No. E16280, Base Bid of $1,019,129.44 plus Additive
Alternative No. 1 0f $90,672.00 for a total award of $1,109,801.44.



